

ELEANOR PALMER PRIMARY SCHOOL WEEKLY NEWSLETTER SUMMER TERM 2018 NUMBER 12

www.eleanorpalmer.camden.sch.uk



Thursday 12th July 2018



TONIGHT

Parents' Evening from 4.30pm. This is a vital meeting to hear from your child's teacher about how the year has gone and what needs to be your child's next steps. It is also the opportunity to collect their final end of year written report.



TOMORROW

Stay and Play at 9am just for Year 2 who missed last week.

The man himself, Colin Hegarty, will be in assembly to announce who will receive the prestigious Hegarty Award for top EP usage of his brilliant maths website.

Additional slots for Reception parents to see Helen Holgate in the morning and for Year 6 parents to see Rosie Thomson during the afternoon.

At 7pm, our Year 6 Leavers Barbecue. All Year 6 families welcome (just immediate family!) - bring a dish and something to drink. It winds up by 10pm and then Year 6 get to stay overnight in school with teachers. Please collect early on Saturday morning - no later than 7.30am please (they're awake well before that!)



NO CLUBS NEXT WEEK



Monday 16th

3.30pm CBC Night planning meeting with Adelaide in Reception classroom.



Tuesday 17th

End of year Miss Frood tables test for Year 4 and 5. Knowing times tables unlocks junior maths. It is never too soon to learn them, so make it a summer holidays target if you're in Years 2 and 3!



Wednesday 18th

Final Tasty Tuckshop after school! A huge thank you and well done to Tia, Paige, Hope and Molly-Rose (ably assisted by Angie) who have run this weekly stall as an Enterprise Project. At 2pm and 7pm, our Year 6 Leavers' Show. Everyone welcome!



Thursday 19th

Final Golden Book assembly and attendance awards.



Friday 20th

At 9.15 it is our Leavers' Assembly. We say goodbye to leaving staff Fiona Crean and Maddie Roberts, and to Year 6. Parents are very welcome to join us. Immediately after assembly, children spend time with their new teacher to talk about the year ahead. School ends for the year at 1.30pm;



Please pay your debts!

We are owed a substantial amount of money by parents for services taken - meals eaten, auction promises, violin lessons etc. Vicky and Tania are working really hard to gather this money amidst a myriad of other tasks. Please respond to their polite reminders and pay the money before the end of term, online or in the office. Thank you























Edinop Palemer



To Arielle Morris in Year 2 for this week's border design.

French Club



Governors

Congratulations to Christophe Frèrebeau elected as the new parent governor! A thank you to Matthew Kirk who stood against him.

Attached are the results of the recent governor questionnaire with parents.



Having made two new appointments to our team, here are the allocations for next year.

Year 6	Pauline and Janet
Year 5	Deanna (newl) and Linda
Year 4	Zoe and Taynee
Year 3	Hayley and Stephanie (new!)
Year 2	Dee and Terry
Year 1	Jackie and Adelaide
Reception	Amy and Natalie M
Nursery	Angle and Sam

What an amazing team! We have a far higher than average number of pupils with Education Health Care Plans and choose to supplement the grant we get, to enable two teaching assistants per class. They have a role as a 'keyworker' for a specific child but are very much part of the class team and all staff work with every child.

First week of next term

School opens for children at 9am on Wednesday 5th September after two staff training days on the Monday and Tuesday! Some dates to flag up for the start of term:

- Wednesday 12th September at 6.30 and 7.15pm will be our annual 'Meet the Teacher' evening where you can meet your child's new teacher and learn more about the year ahead
- Swimming for Years 4 and 6 starts on the 13th

Also key dates to note:

- Year 6 visit Wick Court Friday 28th September Friday 5th October
- Year 5 visit Sayers Croft Monday 15th Friday 19th October

End of year jobs!

Please:

- Clear coat racks and PE Kit;
- Check lost property at the entrance; anything left at the end of term is packed up for our charity clothes collector;
- Return all library books;
- Pay those debts!

This is the last newsletter of the year. Thank you all once again for your fantastic support - and for your fantastic children. It has been another great year. Thanks to all our brilliant staff too who right now - and after weeks of teaching in this heat - really deserve a break!

With best wishes.

Kate Frood and staff





























